
XXX XXX MP

House of Commons

London

SW1A 0AA

DATE
Dear XXXX
I am writing to you as a follow up on to letter dated XXX.  As I discussed, the Rural Services Network commissioned research from local government finance experts   LG Futures looking into the inequality in funding given to rural councils in comparison to their urban counterparts. 

We have long been concerned that the 4 Block Model used for distributing central government grant has failed to properly recognise both rural deprivation and the significantly higher delivery costs of some important services in predominantly rural areas. The Local Government Resource Review represents an opportunity to amend the formula in order to reduce the funding gap from 50% to what we believe is a reasonable and balanced one of 40%.

Set out as an Appendix to this letter is the detail of our main call to government. Please let me know if you would like to receive a copy of our full response to the DCLG Localisation of Business Rates Consultation 

Our research shows that given the relatively small financial size of rural authorities compared to urban ones, the effect of these measures on other authorities would be quite small. It would not create significant change or turbulence for local authorities at the start of the new system. 

We have a further concern that the Government will choose to set full re-sets at 10 year intervals. On balance we support a fixed full re-set at 5 – 10 year intervals but with the option of partial resets if it proved necessary to realign resources between full resets to ensure Councils remain able to meet local needs.  However, we only support full resets over a long period if our concerns set out above relating to setting the baseline are adequately addressed – we cannot support the present unfairness being “locked in” for 10 years.
Whilst in opposition Bob Neill MP described the system as “beyond its useful life” and also said that the operation of the formula system “significantly disadvantaged Shire Areas”.  We agree entirely with Mr Neill and hope you will be able to make representations to DCLG to encourage them to fix a system that is quite evidently broken and unfair.  

If you require any further information please don’t hesitate to get in touch.

Yours sincerely

Graham Biggs

Chief Executive

APPENDIX
Over the past month we have done some in-depth calculations on how to achieve this balance. As part of our formal response to DCLG’s consultation we have specifically called on the Government to: 

· Increase the Environmental, Protective and Cultural Services (EPCS) district sparsity indicator by 50% and reduce the density indicator to offset the extra relative needs formula (RNF);

· Reinstate the EPCS county sparsity indicator removed in 2003-04, offset by reducing the density indicator by about one quarter; and

· Double the existing discretionary Older Peoples’ Personal Social Services (PSS) sparsity adjustment from 1% of total funding to reflect the very real costs of delivering domiciliary services in remote communities.

In addition to changes to the funding formula, the RSN is also calling on the Government to:
· Revise the baseline to ensure that the gains to rural areas go some way in rectifying past wrongs are not are not then neutralised by damping; and

· Increase the Fixed Cost Allowance within the formula so that it reflects the impact of inflation since it was last fixed a number of years ago.
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